
Waihi East Primary School Newsletter  
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18 March 2021 

Mar 22  Hearing & Vision Testing. New Entrants. 
Mar 25  Best Start Programme. 11.30am-12.30pm. 
Mar 26  Piwakawaka Trip. Waihi Museum. Trip 2. 
Mar 27  CAR BOOT Sale. To be held at Waihi Rugby Club Carpark. 
Mar 30  Surf n Turf. Year 4 & 4. Hamilton Zoo trip. 
Mar 31  Surf n Turf. Year 3 & 4. Surf School. 
Apr 2   Easter Friday. School Closed. 
Apr 5   Easter Monday. School Closed. 
Apr 6   Easter Tuesday. School Closed. 
Apr 7  Parent Teacher Interviews. 1.00pm-5.00pm. 
Apr 8  Parent Teacher Interviews. 3.00pm-7.00pm. 
Apr 8  BOT meeting. 5.30pm. All welcome. 
Apr 9  EPro8 Challenge. Katikati College. 
Apr 14  Tiritiri Matangi Island Trip. Year 5 & 6. 
Apr 15  Tiritiri Matangi Island Trip. Year 5 & 6. 
Apr 16   Last day of Term 1. 
May 3   First day of Term 2. 
May 11-14 Camp. Waitawheta. Year 5 & 6. 
Jun 4  Teacher Only Day. School Closed. 
Jun 7   Queens Birthday. School Closed. 
Jul 9   Last day of Term 2. 
Jul 26   First day of Term 3. 
Oct 1   Last day of Term 3. 
Oct 18   First day of Term 4. 
Oct 25   Labour Day. School Closed. 
Dec 17   Last day of Term 4. 

ENVIRO  MUFTI  DAY 



Board News – Term 1, 2021. 
Kia Ora,  
The Board of Trustees would like to welcome all new families and our 
returning families to Waihi East School for 2021. We are thrilled to 
have our East School Whanau continue to grow and thrive in our com-
munity. We hope everyone has had an amazing start to the new year! 
Term one is extremely busy with camps, school trips and of course 
some fabulous classroom learning. We hope everyone enjoys what 
this term has to offer and please remember to thank all your teachers, 
support staff and parents who organise and make these special activi-
ties happen, without these amazing humans our children would not 
have such incredible opportunities available to them.  
I have included a photo of our board members so new families can 
see our friendly faces. We have Nick, Vanessa, Michelle, Emma, 
Shane, Tineke and Tara. Give us a smile or a wave if you see us 
around, we are always happy to have a chat. You may be wondering 
what we actually do?! To keep it short, we work in partnership with the 
community, principal, teachers, support staff and the government to 
ensure the best possible outcomes for all our students. We want our 
Kura to be an amazing place, so we work together to make this happen!                                                           
  
Big thumbs up to Robin Douglas!! Thank you so much 
for your hard work creating the Whare Iti and storage 
shed for our discovery centre play space. They look in-
credible and we really appreciate your hard work. Also a 
very big thank you to everyone who was involved in cre-
ating this space, it is nearly finished and it is looking 
amazing, we even have a few feijoas growing on the 
new trees we planted. 
Have a great rest of the term and keep shining like the 
superstars you all are.  
 
Nga mihi The Board.  

Staff Pepeha.  
Each week we will be featuring one staff member. Check out our wall in the office for all of them. 

This week; Ms Vanessa Maunder—Deputy Principal. 



WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

WELCOME TO OUR NEW STUDENTS!     NAU MAI, HAERE MAI      WELCOME 
We would like to warmly welcome our newest students and their whānau. 

                                                     Jayda B – Discovery Centre       

STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES 
Neroli Matautia   nmatautia@east.school.nz  Room 1 
Dorette Hartley    dhartley@east.school.nz   Room 2 
Jo Derham   jderham@east.school.nz   Room 3 
Tammy Stevens   tstevens@east.school.nz   Room 4 
Jude Fletcher    jfletcher@east.school.nz   Room 5 
Caitlin Kneebone   ckneebone@east.school.nz  Discovery Centre 
Sarah Cannell    scannell@east.school.nz   Discovery Centre 
Maren Johansen   mjohansen@east.school.nz  Room 8 
Brendon Carroll   bcarroll@east.school.nz   Room 9 
Briar Scott    principal@east.school.nz   Principal 
Vanessa Maunder  vmaunder@east.school.nz  Deputy Principal 
Sharon Samson    office@east.school.nz   Admin 
Leann Bellamy   lbellamy@east.school.nz   Support Staff 
Michelle Burr   mburr@east.school.nz   Support Staff 
Tanya Giles   tgiles@east.school.nz   Support Staff 

BEST START PROGRAMME FOR NEW ENTRANTS 
If your New Entrant child has enrolled this term, or will be enrolling this term, 
please contact Briar about securing your place in our awesome workshops. 

Best start Waihi East  
Thurs 25 March 11.30am–12.30pm.  

Contact Briar on principal@east.school.nz or 863 8693. 

ABSENTEE NOTIFICATION 
Just a reminder that you can send your absentee 
notification by text to the school 

cell phone  02102584817 

ENVIRO CLUB 
#Sushi boxes to b e recycled. 
#Place empty boxes in labelld 
recycling container under kai 
shelter. 
#Food waste into labelled animal 
food buckets. 
Thank You for you help in making 
our world greener by recycling! 

Bank Account details for any and all online 
payments.  

Please use your surname as a reference. 

020472  
0084492-00 

BIKE HELMETS 
If your child is coming back to 
school grounds  ride their bike or 
scooter after school please make 
sure that they are wearing their 
helmet. If staff see them without 
their helmet on they will tell them 
to go home and get it before they 
can ride around at school. 

CHOCOLATE BAR  FUNDRAISER 
A box of chocolate fundraiser bars will be coming home with the eldest 

child in eash family from year 4 up next week. If you would not like to sell 
these please let us know before they go home and a box won’t be sent 

home. 
The bars are $2 each and the whole box sells for $60. 

Boxes will be coming home this Friday. 
Thanks in Advance for your help in selling these ! 



FIREWOOD RAFFLE 
We have had a trailer load of fire-
wood kindly donated by the 
Bjerring family and are selling raf-
fle tickets at the office for $2 each 
or 3 for $5. It’s never too early to 
get in the firewood! 

Year 5 Swimming champions 

Year 4 Swimming Champions 

Year 6 Swimming Champions 



CRICKET 
On Monday 8th March 
we had 3 teams attend 
the Waihi/Whangamata 
Cricket Super Smash at 
Waihi College. Great 
fun was had by all and 
their were some impres-
sive cricket skills 
shown. A big thanks to 
the parents who helped 
with transport and to 
Nani de Ocampo, Quinn 
Muir and Bonnie Pert 
for managing and 
coaching our cricket su-
perstars!!!  

BMX  
Over the weekend 
Tyler competed in the 
NZ BMX Nationals in 
Rotorua. He rode 
amazingly but  
unfortunately got 
knocked out in the 
quarter finals.  
Tyler’s goal was to 
make the quarter fi-
nals which he 
achieved. He has al-
so been asked to join 
the NZ YESS BMX 
grassroots team. The 
grassroots team is 
developed by creat-
ing a team of riders 
who put huge effort 
into their training and 
show great sports-
manship and being 
proud to ride the 
YESS Brand, the 
team is put together 
to support each oth-
er, learn from each 
other and get support 
from the YESS BMX 
factory team 
(16years +) to help 
the grassroots riders 
achieve their goals.   
Well done Tyler! 

MARCHING 
Mamaeroa is 
heading to the 
New Zealand 
Champs this 
week. Her team 
is Madison Blues 
from Waikato. 
Her team won 
the Waikato un-
der 12 Champs 
last  
weekend. They 
were 1st in tech-
nical  and 1st in 
display.  Good 
Luck Mamaeroa! 



DENTAL UNIT 
  

The Mobile Dental Unit will be 
at Waihi East school from the 

19
th
 of March. We will be 

booking children in by  
appointment and parents will 

receive a txt message 2-3 
days prior to let them know 
the appointment time/day. 

The children will be brought 
over from class as has oc-

curred in the past. If you wish 
to attend with your child 

please let us know by calling 
us on 021359798 or call into 
the clinic. If we do not hear 
from the parent we assume 
they are happy for their child 
to attend alone. Appointment 

times need to be changed 
sometimes for various       

reasons so it is important that 
we know who is attending. If 
all parents could please help 
us by signing and returning 

any dental forms you may see 
in your child’s bag as soon as 
possible to either the school 
office or dental van. Also a 
reminder that we also see  

pre-school children so get in 
touch to make an  

appointment. 



STATIONERY  for 2021 
Stationery for this year is needed in 

class now.  
If you require a new list please see 

the office asap or  
check out our website.  

Waihi Stationery does a very good 
deal for our whanau. 

THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  

WAIHI RUGBY 
Is your child interested in paying rugby 
for Waihi Athletic. If you head to our 
sporty page on www.sporty.co.nz and 
search Waihi Athletic Youth Rugby you 
will find our registration page. Teams 
range from Rippa  
right through to 
Under 15's.  

http://www.sporty.co.nz/


THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott 
Ph:07 863 8693             Absentees: 021 0258 4817 

Email Office for general enquires: office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz              www.waihieast.school.nz 
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